
Elmer Township Meeting 
January 15, 2018 

Minutes 
 
 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm     
 
Members Present:  Marty Galbraith, Supervisor; Jeanie Smith, Clerk; Jenni Layman, Treasurer;  

         Sue Stenson, Trustee; Richard Ellis, Trustee  
    
Number of non-members present: 4 
 

 Minutes approved as read. Treasurer’s report accepted as presented.  
 
OLD BUSINESS:   The steps on the kitchen porch were enclosed by Ryan Rondo and finally look finished. 
He also put a chair rail around the hall, which should protect the walls from tables being pushed up against 
them.  The hole left by the water fountain removal has been patched although the stained boards did not turn 
out as well as hoped.   
 
NEW BUSINESS:  Jenni gave an update on tax collection and questioned why the number of parcels in Mio 
was about 50 less than last year.  A call to Assessor, Toni Brusch was made and she explained that last year’s 
number included ‘unclassed’ parcels that shouldn’t have been included as they are not owned by anyone. 
Actual number of parcels is 815.  
 
Motion made by Sue, seconded by Jeanie to submit bid to Mio school for summer tax collection.  
All in favor. 
 
The board when over the budget and made adjustments for the coming year.  It will be looked at again next 
month to finalize any changes.  Also need to decide whether to put more money into the road fund.  
 
The question was raised as to whether the hall could be getting a better propane price.  Jeanie will look into 
prices with other companies.  
 
Motion made to accept bills as presented, Sue and Richard.   Checks # 1642  through # 1663 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Submitted by, 
Jeanie Smith, Clerk  
 


